
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Holy Communion 8am 
Common Worship Service in the Side Chapel  

Led by: Mike Pavlou 
Romans 14:1-12 & Matthew 18:21-35 
 
Morning Worship   9.30 & 11.30am 
Informal Services with Communion and provision for children - see below  

9.30 Led by: Henry Kendal and Kennedy Ikwuemesi  
11.30 Led by: Henry Kendal and Jane Kendal  
Sermon: Chris Alexander 
Vision Sunday 2: 5 Dimensions 
Acts 11:19-24 
 

Evening Worship  7pm 
Informal Celebration-Style Service with Communion 

Led by: Henry Kendal and Neil Richards  
Sermon: Chris Alexander 
Vision Sunday 2: 5 Dimensions 
Acts 11:19-24 

Please stand, sit or kneel as you feel 
comfortable. Refreshments are available 
throughout the service from the coffee 
points around the church.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Monday 18 September 
10.00am  Iranian Prayer Meeting - Parish Hall 
 

Tuesday 19 September 
10.30am  English Conversation Class - Parish Hall 
7.30pm  Kids Team Safeguarding Training - Parish Hall 
 

Wednesday 20 September 
9.30am  Barney’s Toddler Group - Main Hall 
2.15pm  Wednesday Club - Parish Hall 
7.00pm Homeless MC Gathering - Parish Hall 
8.00pm Bible Study, Timothy - Pierce Hall 
 

Thursday 21 September 
10.00am  N12 Women - Parish Hall 
10.00am  Barneys Alpha - Pierce Hall 
7.30pm  N12 Community Choir- Parish Hall 
 

Friday 22 September 
9.30am  Barney’s Toddler Group - Main Hall 
 

Saturday 23 September 
12.00pm  Iranian Men’s Group - Tubeside Hall  
7.00pm  Worship Night - Main Hall  
 
For contact details and full information on groups and activities, 
please check directory/programme card or our website:   

www.stbarnabas.co.uk 
Alternatively, you can pick up flyers at the back of church or get 
more information from the relevant noticeboards around church. 
 

Central Prayer Meeting 
Wednesday 11 October   7.45pm    
Henry and Colin invite everyone to the termly Central Prayer 
Meeting. We will be worshipping and praying for the life and 
ministry of St Bs and beyond. 

 

Deaf?  BSL User?  Welcome!  
We have a level 2 signer at our 9.30am service (Anne  07813 

305036) and a level 6 signer (Becca  07746 438640) at our 
7pm service who would be delighted to help you access our 
service content. Please either text them directly or contact 

theoffice@stbarnabas.co.uk.  
For assistance at our 11.30am, email us and we will organise 
someone for you. 
 

Financial Giving 
To join our giving programme or for more information about our 
budget and finances, please take a copy of our publication 
“Mission and Money”. This includes bank details, a standing order 
form and information about how you can Gift Aid your 
contributions. www.stbarnabas.co.uk/giving 

 
 
 
 
Notices & Classified 
If you are looking for accommodation, please see the Notices & 
Classified board in the foyer for up to date adverts.  If you’d like to 
advertise a  
short-term advert or accommodation, please email: 

theoffice@stbarnabas.co.uk 

Sunday 17 September 2017 

Welcome to St Barnabas 

Youth  
 

The Sunday Session  11-14 years   
11.15am      Youth Hall 

 
The 5    14-18 years  
5.00pm  Youth Hall 

Children 
 

Tots Church   0-2 years 
9.30am & 11.30am    Pierce Hall 
 

Mini Church    3-5 years 
9.30am & 11.30am    Vestry Hall 
  

Kids Church    Yr 1 - Yr 6  
9.30am & 11.30am    Parish Hall 

If you have not yet been baptised and/or 

confirmed, we have a service of baptism this 

Summer. 

For details of the Living Your Baptism course 

and how to sign up, see overleaf. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

About the Lucas family: Stuart and Pippa live in a large city in Eastern Europe 

with their sons Michael and Toby, where they are believing and working with a team for 

a movement to Christ among their mostly Muslim neighbours. Stuart works in a nearby 

University and Pippa is involved in supporting local believing ladies. Both boys attend 

local schools. 

 

Give thanks for: 

A  good time debriefing and catching up with people in the UK 

Helpful discussion and prayer, leading to the decision to become Team Leaders; and 

the vision they have for the role 

The new doctor and the improvement in Pippa’s foot 

 

Please pray for: 

Grace for the Lucases and the rest of their team as they take on leadership responsibil-

ities 

Smooth and trouble-free renewal of all their residence permits which are about to 

expire 

August in their city can be very hot and draining. Pray for energy and patience in the 

heat when they return! 

 

St Bs  

Mission Partners 

The Lucas Family 

Latest news from Stuart and Pippa:  

 

The Lucases have spent the month of July in the UK with Stuart doing some 

research work at Kew Gardens, and catching up with friends and family.  They 

have all enjoyed the cooler weather and spending time around St Bs.   

When they go back to the field at the beginning of August, they will begin the 

process of taking over the permanent leadership of their team. Before coming 

to the UK and while here they have had encouraging discussions about the 

new role and a growing vision for it as they have prayed about whether to 

become the team leaders. 

 

You may remember Pippa was hospitalised earlier in the year with a very 

serious foot infection. After seeing a new doctor, Pippa is seeing improvement 

Pray for the Lucases: Tear off this slip to pray for the Lucases through the week 

or pick up their prayer postcard from the World Mission Support board 

Support the Lucases: Email carolineburns@stbarnabas.co.uk to find out how 

you can support the Lucases or to receive their newsletters 

Missional  

Community  

Focus 

 

St Barnabas Missional Communities 

 

Our Missional Communities are groups with an outward focus and consist 

of people with like-minded interests meeting in the local community. 

Through Missional Communities, small groups of St Bs members are able 

to experience God’s transforming work in their own lives, while uniting with 

others to have an impact on the world around us. 

  

Homeless Outreach feeds over 60 guests every Sunday, partners with 

Together in Barnet to provide winter shelter and seeks to help meet the 

physical and spiritual needs of some of the most vulnerable men and 

women within our local community.  

 

The Finchley Jam takes place on the third Thursday of each month at 

The Bohemia with sessions led by a house band. There’s opportunity for 

singers, instrumentalists and audience members to get involved, have 

great conversation and generally chill out. 

 

Prison Ministry is a small group of people with an interest in prison 

ministry and a desire to get involved through prayer, letter writing and the 

Angel Tree Christmas Gift project, as well by going into prisons to help with 

restorative justice and evangelism courses for inmates. 

 

Enfield Neighbourhood has a heart to see God bless, heal and 

transform the Enfield area. They meet together twice a month to 

encourage and equip each other through building good relationships with 

neighbours through acts of kindness and local events; praying for God’s 

blessing on the community and engaging in social action.   

 

La Roca want to see lives transformed through the love of Jesus, and 

share the message of Jesus with the Ibero-American community in North 

London.  

 

N12 is formed of a number of activities with a three-fold aim, to reach 

out to the N12 community with the love and message of Jesus Christ, to 

worship God together, and to bless each other in gathering together for 

prayer and encouragement. 

 

Families  is set up with the intentions of supporting one another through 

family life with God’s love. They meet monthly on a Saturday afternoon for 

family events and to pray with one another. 

 

St Barnabas 

Mission Partners 

 

 

About Malcolm and Kerstin Gray: 

The Grays work with WEC International in Thailand where they lead a team of around 

40 missionaries reaching the unreached, mainly in the rural areas, through church 

planting. They live around 5 hours drive north of Bangkok. Their daughter Amy is at 

Grace International School in Chiangmai, three hours from Malcolm and Kerstin. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pray for Malcolm and Kerstin: Tear off this slip to pray for the Grays through 

the week or pick up their prayer postcard from the World Mission Support board 

Support Malcolm and Kerstin: Email carolineburns@stbarnabas.co.uk to find 

out how you can support the Grays or to receive their prayer letters 

Latest news from the Grays:  

“After a refreshing six-month home leave, we returned to Thailand in June. 

There has been much to do to catch up on situations and administration while 

we've been away. Two weeks after arriving, we led our annual conference, at 

which Peter Landry and David Farnworth selflessly assisted by overseeing the 

kids/youth programme. Thank you, again St Bs for supporting us by sending 

helpers! Since then, we have travelled around, visiting team members and 

church leaders, trying to get back to speed on various developments while 

we've been away.  

One initiative that started while we were away, is a discipleship training school. 

Emerging leaders will attend for five block days every month for about 9 

months. We're looking forward to seeing what fruit will come of that. Praise the 

Lord that we are currently corresponding with a good number of enquirers and 

welcoming some new missionaries to our team. This is much needed!  

Kerstin has been in pain for a number of years now. In the last 2 weeks, it has 

been quite bad, and it does make it difficult to concentrate on what she needs 

to get on with.”   

Malcolm, 

Kerstin and 

Amy Gray 

Give thanks for: 

 The refreshing time the Grays had as a family in the UK and Sweden 

 Peter Landry and Dave Farnworth doing such a great job with the children and 

youth at the WEC Thailand conference 

 The new enquirers and new missionaries in their team 

 

 

Please pray for: 

St Barnabas 

Mission Partners 

 

 

Pedro and Annu Santos and their sons Daniel and Yonatan live in Tel Aviv, 

Israel. They serve at Beit Immanuel which has a guest house and is home to two 

Messianic congregations. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Give thanks for: 

 The three Jewish Brazilian families believing in Jesus and being a witness to the 

rest of their family 

 The opportunities the Santoses have to discuss the Bible and Jesus with  

non-believers 

 For all the prayer and support that the Santos family have 

 

Please pray for: 

 The Holy Spirit to reveal who Jesus is to the husbands in the Brazilian Jewish 

families and to give Pedro and others the words to share with them 

 Yonatan, Gabi and Yochanan - that the truth they heard through conversations 

about the Bible would resonate with them, and that the Holy Spirit would reveal the 

truth of Jesus to them 

Pray for the Santoses: Tear off this slip to pray for Pedro and Annu through the 

week or pick up their prayer postcard from the World Mission Support board 

Support the Santoses: Email wms@stbarnabas.co.uk to find out how you can 

support the Santoses or Beit Immanuel, or to receive their prayer updates 

Latest news from Pedro and Annu: 

God is doing amazing things at Beit Immanuel with people are coming to faith all 
the time. There are three Jewish Brazilian families who have come to faith this 
year, and are growing in their faith. However the husbands have not yet made a 
commitment to Jesus. Pray that they will see the witness of their families and 
come to know Jesus for themselves. 
 
Continue to pray for Yonatan, Gabi and Yochana, who are people the Santos 
family are regularly in touch with but who are not Christians yet, that they will 
continue to have opportunities to talk about and discuss the bible and Jesus with 
them, and that through these conversations they would come to Jesus for salva-
tion. 
 
Pedro writes “We so much appreciate all you do for us. Your love is something we 
cannot take for granted. Thank you so much for your prayers. We also pray for St 
Barnabas and all that you are involved with, especially the big move to Solar 
House.” 

St Barnabas 

Mission Partner 

 
 

Richard Harvey 
 
Richard writes and teaches on what it means to 
be Jewish and believe in Jesus. This involves 
writing, research, teaching, training, mentoring, 
academic work and evangelism. Today he is 
sharing his story at ‘Refill’, an event in a church 
in Cambridge aimed at people who are not 
Christians but who are open to the gospel 
message. In November Richard will be travelling 
to Wittenberg, Germany, where Luther launched 
the Protestant Reformation 500 years ago. He 
will be meeting with the Mayor and presenting his petition of over 8000 
signatures to remove the Jew-Pig, an offensive anti-semitic sculpture on 
the wall of Luther’s parish church. His book “Luther and the Jews: Putting 
Right the Lies” has recently been published.  
 
 Give thanks for the opportunity to meet the Mayor in Wittenberg  
 
 Please pray that the petition will receive a favourable response with 

the authorities and that both the petition and Richard’s book will be used 
to help Jewish people think about Jesus, despite Luther’s legacy of anti-
semitism. 

 
 

 
Chris and Hannah Scutt  
 
Based in Malawi with YWAM, Chris is on the 
leadership team of the YWAM Base, leads 
worship, is involved in setting up a school for 
the local children and works in IT consultancy 
and App development. Hannah supports 
women with their pregnancies and whilst giving 
birth; and cares for their 2 children: Caleb (5), 
whom she also home-schools, and Lily (2). 
They have recently returned to Malawi having 

had a great break in the UK, catching up with friends, family and churches. 
A team from the Base recently returned from an outreach in a village 
where they trained pastors, saw many healings and where people were 
desperate to hear about God. Next month they will be travelling by road to 
South Africa to a YWAM conference, where Chris will show his Bible 
Distributor App with the aim of ‘Ending Bible Poverty’.  
 
 Give thanks for the wonderful time in the UK and  
 
 Pray for provision and protection for the 8000 mile round trip to 

South Africa, with no issues with borders and police. 
 
 

Pray for the Scutts and Richard: Tear off this slip to pray for them through the 

week or pick up a prayer postcard from the World Mission Support board 

Support the Scutts and Richard: Email bethstone@stbarnabas.co.uk to find out 

how you can support the Scutts and Richard or to receive their newsletters. 

Morning & Evening Communion 
Please note that the Communion wine is 
non-alcoholic.  

mailto:theoffice@stbarnabas.co.uk


 
 
 

 
 
We hope and pray that you will encounter God and make good friends 
here. If you need any help finding out how life works at St Bs, please 
speak to our Hospitality Team or visit The Arch at the back of church. 

Vicar Associate Vicar 
Revd Henry Kendal  Revd Colin Brookes 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
How to contact us 
For information and contact details for members of the staff team and 
others, please refer to the Autumn Programme which is available from 
the Arch. Our website is also a very good source of information.  
 
 
 

 

We encourage all members of St Bs to be in a Missional Community 
(MC) and a 2-4 Group. For more information go to the Missional 
Communities noticeboard or:  
www.stbarnabas.co.uk/missionalcommunities  
The Office  020 8343 5770 
theoffice@stbarnabas.co.uk 
 
 
 

 

Besom in Barnet 

A Christian Charity, which provides a bridge between those who have 
good quality furniture and electrical items to donate and those in need.  
Fortnightly Saturday van runs recommence in September. 
Do you have items to donate? Are you able to pray for Besom in Barnet? 
Would you be willing to volunteer on a Saturday from 0930 to 1230? Are 
you able to give a gift to help keep it running? If so please contact us: 
07531 645 576  besominbarnet@gmail.com.   
Donate at www.my.give.net, by entering Besom in Barnet. 
 

Homeless MC Request 

If you have gone on holiday and have collected any miniature shampoos, 
shower gels and soaps on your travels, the Homeless MC would love to 
take them off your hands. If you can help then please contact:: 
Viv Metliss  07580 257731 
vivmetliss@aol.com 
 

Seed Barnet 
The next FREE Seed Barnet – Positive Parenting Teenagers Programme 
starts on Thursday 21 September 2017 - 10.30am - 12.30pm.   
It is a daytime course, aiming to provide support for parents looking for 
advice, help and support in family life, specifically focussed on parenting 
teenagers. All group and 1-2-1 sessions take place at St Peter’s Bourne,  
40 Oakleigh Park South, N20 9JN. Referrals can be made online at  
www.stpetersbourne.com/seed-barnet-application. 

 

 
Young Adults Pastor 
We are looking for an energetic self-starter to lead and develop ministry 
to our young adults (18s-30s). The principal role is to lead young adults in 
church-based discipleship and mission, through networking, team-
building, pastoring and occasional teaching. Part or Full Time hours. 
Closing date for applications is Friday 29 September 2017. 
For more information contact: 
Bella Mutevelian  020 8343 5770 
theoffice@stbarnabas.co.uk 

 

St Barnabas Church  
Holden Road, Woodside Park, 
London, N12 7DN 
 

Office Details  
Open: Monday-Friday, 9am-5pm 
Tel: 020 8343 5770 
Email: theoffice@stbarnabas.co.uk 

 

 
 

 
For Emergencies Only 
Outside office hours, contact: 
07816 768616 
 
Registered in England and Wales 
Charity Number 1131412 
www.stbarnabas.co.uk 
    StBsNorthLondon  
    @StBsNL 
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Autumn Programme & Directory 

Don’t forget to pick up your Autumn Term Programme 
Card and Directory, available in church today.  
 

Welcome Events This Term 
Coffee & Cakes: Today & Sunday 5 November immediately after the 
9.30 and 11.30 services 
Welcome Brunches: Saturday 7 October & Saturday 25 November 
11 am at Tally Ho pub (upstairs) 
Sunday Lunch at Thai & Co.: Sunday 15 October after 11.30 service 
If you are a newcomer at St Bs and would love an opportunity to get to know 
more of the church family then make a note of these dates and come along. 
For more information and to let us know you are coming contact: 
theoffice@stbarnabas.co.uk  
 

Barneys Alpha 
Thursday 21 September   10am-11.30am 
Every Thursday until 14 December (Except for Thursday 26 October) 
Got questions about life? Alpha is a series of interactive sessions that 
explore the basics of the Christian faith in an informal and relaxed 
environment. This is for parents and carers who go to our Barneys toddler 
group. Refreshments will be provided but you may wish to bring a snack for 
your toddlers with you.  
For more information and to book your place please contact: 
Becky Townley 
barneys@stbarnabas.co.uk 

 

La Fiesta 3 ‘United with Venezuela’ 
Saturday 23 September   5pm-10pm 
Join with our La Roca MC and come along to La Fiesta 3, a party with Ibero-
American food and dances happening at The Sanctuary, 100 Amhurst Park, 
London N16 5AR. Join in and bring along friends and family to have fun and  
raise support for Venezuela. Adults: £2 Children £1.  
If you are able to contribute financially or with raffle prizes for the 
evening, please contact Fredy.  
Fredy Tirado 
fredytico@gmail.com  
 

Alpha 
Tuesday 26 September   7.30pm 
Every Tuesday until 12 December 
Our evening Alpha course starts on the 26 September. Who would you like 
to invite? We’ve got a great multicultural Alpha team ready to host your 
guests so pick up some invitations from the arch. We still need more 
volunteers to help for one or two evenings with the cooking. Could you help?  
For more information or to book your place please contact: 
Chris Alexander 
chrisalexander@stbarnabas.co.uk 

 

Who Let the Dads Out? 
Saturday 7 October   10-11.30am   Main Hall  
Parent & Toddler event for Dads/male carers with kids aged 0-4 years. Lots 
of fun with toys, craft, didi cars plus breakfast, tea & coffee. All for free!  
Great opportunity to invite your friends and neighbours. 

Church Office  020 8343 5770 or email Jonathan:   

wltdo.stbsnl@gmail.com 

 

Midweek Bible Study—Timothy 
Every Wednesday 8pm 
The study is on every Wednesday evening from 13 September until            
13 December. Everyone is welcome to join at any time. 

What’s On 

http://www.stbarnabas.co.uk/missionalcommunities
mailto:samwhittington@stbarnabas.co.uk
mailto:besominbarnet@gmail.com
http://www.my.give.net

